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July/August 2011 Newsletter 

From the President 
 

I hope everyone is enjoying the 

riding season even though we 

have had quite a few wet spells 

this year.  

 

Please remember to remain on 

the trails and roads indicated on 

our trail map.  Use of roads or 

trails currently not authorized 

could jeopardize our chances of 

getting permission for future use 

of trails or roads from our 

surrounding municipalities and/or 

landowners.   We appreciate your 

cooperation and thank you. 

 

Many of our club's trail signs are 

becoming overgrown with weeds 

and grass. We are asking for help 

from members to weedwack 

around signs as you ride the trails 

(if you have some extra time). If 

you do not own a weedwacker, 

the club owns three that are 

available for use.  

 

We could really use the help. Please 

contact Jermey at 592-8626 or 

Derek at 289-4397 if you would like 

to help out. Thanks in advance for 

your help. 

 

Please remember to view our club 

calendar, blog, and facebook page 

for details on other upcoming 

events and work details. 

 

Parade Schedule 

 

This year’s theme is “Fair Haven 

Salutes our Troops”.   If anyone is 

interested in helping prepare the 

float or have any ideas, email 

Regina Lunkenheimer  at 

prlunk@citlink.net 

 

The Fair Haven parade will be on 

July 1
st

 at 7pm. If you would like to 

ride your ATV in the parade, please 

meet at Dick Lunkenheimer’s place 

at 5:30pm.  

 

The Hannibal parade will be on 

August 18
th

 at 7pm. Please meet at 

Fairley Elementary School at 

5:30pm if you want to ride your 

ATV in the parade.  If anyone is 

interested in helping prepare the 

float or have any ideas, email 

Regina Lunkenheimer at 

prlunk@citlink.net 

 

Annual Club Campout 

 

Our annual club campout will be on 

Friday, August 12
th

 through Sunday, 

August 14
th

 at Dick Lunkenheimer’s 

camp. The club cookout will be 

Saturday, the 13
th

 at noon. The club 

will be supplying the meat.  Please 

bring a dish to pass and your own 

beverages. Please RSVP 

to prlunk@citlink.net  by August 3rd 

so we can get an idea of how many 

club members will be attending. 
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Club Rides 

 

At this time, there are no club 

rides in July or August. View our 

club calendar and blog for details 

on our next club ride. If you’d like 

to go on a ride at any other time 

call our Ride Coordinater, Mike 

Blaisczienski, and he’ll take you out 

if he’s available. 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 

SPONSORS! 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Events 

 

Royce Lyboult and Dale Chillson are 

having a campout at their place on 

July 22
nd

 through July 24
th

. For more 

information, please contact Royce or 

Dale at 564-6009. 

 

Next meetings 

 

The next regular meeting will be held 

on Wednesday, July 6
th

, 2011 at the 

Fairdale IOOB Club on Old Route 3 in 

Fairdale beginning at 7:00pm. 

The August club meeting will be held 

on Wednesday, August 3
rd

, 2011 at 

the Hannibal VFW on State Route 104 

beginning at 7:00pm.  

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memberships 

 

We continue to take membership 

applications for the 2011 riding 

season at any of our club meetings. 

You can also join at N & N Can & 

Bottle Return in Hannibal and at TC’s 

in Cato.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


